Liz Guaraldi
462 Willow Brook Road 
496-3670 cell
Permit # arena
Map/ID #215/5 
03-16-18
Permit , 462 Willow Brook Road.

Thank you Lisa for calling this morning and Ray for meeting with me 
yesterday at the site on Willow Brook road. Since we met I have spoken 
with our Primary Building Inspector, Dave Lersch, and Town 
Administrator Steve Halleran regarding the steel building. As we 
discussed the Town would like to see the stamped drawings for the steel 
building and a stamped drawing for the foundation design. A copy of the 
plot plan that locates the new building on the property would also be 
appreciated (I believe Ray indicated that this exists, or is easily done?). 

Dave and I will look into what else, if anything, will be required. This will 
be based on how you intend to use the building, so Lisa, if you can 
forward that description to us we will go from there.


Ray, from the inspection perspective, you can continue to erect the 
building with the understanding the no insulation or other interior covering 
finishes are planned. If that changes just call for electrical inspection 
before anything is covered up. If any electrical will be underground we 
will want to see the trenching/rough-in, before backfill. Dave will 
coordinate any inspections and he can be reached at: 603-381-1929. I am 
available as back-up at 603-675-2815. 


If either of you have any questions please call Dave or I.

.

06-05-18
Permit , 462 Willow Brook Road. Lisa called and wanted me to 



inspect the building as she had several concerns. I inspected the steel 


building that had the roof panels on as well as the two sides. A fairly large 


number of panels had extra holes when the screws missed the structure 


and were taken out. I could not see the roof panels but several screws were 

missing on the side panels. Some of the panels had damage. Several of the 


horizontal framing members were sagging and a couple had some damage. 

I told Lisa that she should request and damaged panels and ones with 


holes in them be replaced as well as any damaged framing. Roof panel 


overhang was not consistent, especially on the back side.  I noticed that all 

the cables were not installed. Overall work was not very professional 


done. The two large door frames on the gable ends not supported as piers 


were used instead of a frost wall and were being supported by a piece of 


lumber jammed under a short piece of horizontal framing to the top of the 


pier. Lisa wondered about the open space between the bottom of the walls 


and the ground there is one to two foot gap that would have not been there 


if a frost wall was used.



Time 1.5

06-15-18
Permit , 462 Willow Brook Road. After talking with Brad I 
downloaded 
the steel building instructions. from what I read all the 
temporary 
cables were supposed to be on the building until all the panels 
were 
installed. This was not what I observed when I was there before. 
Only 
one or two of the permanent  cables were installed. The directions 
also 
stated that if the directions were not followed the warranty may be 

voided.


Time 0.5 
04-22-19
Permit 2018-01, 462 Willow Brook Road. Met with insurance adjusters, 
Liz, steel building representatives, etc. to answer any questions they had. I 
gave them the copy of the few inspections for the barn and said Liz had 
copies of drawings, emails, etc. 


Time 1.2 

10-05-20
Talked to new contractor that Liz is considering to fix the issues of the 
horse barn. I told him I had copies of plans but no detail of the piers


except for the locations. email Lou@haleconstruction.com 413-834-4403


Time 0.3

David H Lersch

Plainfield Building Inspector

